
 

 
 
October 2023 
 
Letter from the Chair 
 
Welcome to the 2023 Annual General Meeting of the Chimo Gymnastics Club.  
 
This year the club continued to work on covid recovery strategies.  We increased the number of 
school programs we brought through the facility, introduced a satellite program in Black Creek 
and used the services of a behaviour specialist to train coaches in coaching neurotypical 
learners.  
 
We continue to work with Town to approve upgrades for the gym. This year we have continued 
in discussions for a washroom facility in the gym space, improvements to the Hvac system and 
adding windowed doors for increased light.  These items will be a focus for the few years.  
 
We are in a healthy position financially and will have a full audit done in the 2023-2024 fiscal. 
The Board has restricted funds to assist and possibly speed along any facility upgrades.  
 
Thank you to our staff of full and part time coaches for another successful season. We know 
you go above and beyond for our participants. We are incredibly proud of the quality of 
programs we deliver to the Comox Valley. You are the reason our programs are in demand.  
 
Finally, I would like to acknowledge and thank the Board of Directors for their time and 
expertise in assisting with the governance of the Club. Our Board members this year were: 
Jaclyn Stuve, Krista Graham, Jonathan Little, Jennifer Murphy, Caludia Ederle, Monika Terragni 
and Michelle Weist and Vivian Schau.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Nick Brady 
Chair, Board of Directors 
 


